

Serving The Community Since 1926, 4800 Broadway Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44127, (P) 216-641-8948, (F) 216-641-7971, www.universitysettlement.net

January 19, 2007

Ms. Renee Jenkins Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Docketing Division 180 East Broad Street Columbus, OH 43215

Re: Case No. 02-3069-TP-ALT

Dear Ms. Jenkins:

We would like to take this opportunity to express our opinion regarding the Lifeline Ohio Program and the ability for customers to choose their features. We support the efforts of AT&T to eliminate current restrictions that prevent Lifeline customers from purchasing features such as Caller ID and 3-way calling. We have heard from our clients that the current process is restrictive and understand that this can actually lead to them paying higher prices. This is obviously not what anyone wants.

We have struggled in recent months getting interest from clients to enroll in the program. Several have expressed to us that they are able to get all of the calling features they need through a cellular service. But they are choosing to pay higher prices to have these features. And cellular service is limiting the family's access to telephone service because the service is not always available at home. For a myriad of reasons, that is a concern we have about our clients and their families.

We feel that all Lifeline customers should be offered and allowed the same opportunities other customers have to choose the services that best meet their needs. It is our opinion that Lifeline enrollment would increase if these restrictions were eliminated. We want to work with PUCO and AT&T on the improvement of this program to make affordable telephone services available to all in need. We think that any and all steps that can be taken to simplify the rules and assist improving enrollment should be pursued.

Thank you for the opportunity to share our thoughts and concerns about this wonderful program. We are grateful to AT&T to have been chosen for this program and grateful to PUCO for your role in making it the most effective and efficient program it can be for the people in Ohio that are in need.

Sincerely

eth A. Gaglione Director of Development

This is to certify that the images appearing are an accurate and complete reproduction of a case file document delivered in the regular course of business Date Processed

**Board of Directors** 

Officers: Gregory Stefani, President Dennis Runyon, Vice President Sally Roseman, Secretary Deborah A. Lopilo, CPA, Treasurer Directors: Jayce Able Schroth-Norma Burgess Felicia Brooks-Williams Eric Clemens Anita Cook Paul Corrado, Atty.

Ryan Cross Ralph A. Dise, Jr. William Gale Nancy B. Jones, M.S.N., R.N. Edward Kukawka

Eileen McCarthy Crystal Robinson Pat Swenson Harry Blum, Emeritus William Sharp, Emeritus Tracey N. Mason, Executive Director

